Department of Aging and Disability Services (ADS)
Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)
Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors

Minutes for December 6, 2022
Welcome and Roll Call: Mr. Tyrell Sampson called the meeting to order at 3:05 p.m. Mr. Sampson also began the roll call for attendance.
Committee Members Present: Mr. Keith Haley, Mr. Rich Braccia, Mr. Amos Fatorma, Mr. Frank Roberts, Ms. Brandy Altergott, Mr. Angel Torres
Committee Members Absent: Mr. David Pelaggi, Ms. Sovey Ramirez, Mr. Karan Punjabi
BEP Members Present: Mr. Joel Garcia, Mr. David Walshe, Mr. Nick Faenza, Mr. Anthony Ford 
BEP Members Absent: Mr. Michael Heany, Ms. Helen Shramek, Mr. Charles Cote, Ms. Glendaly Hernandez, Ms. Ximena Yanez-Hamberger, Ms. Jazmarie DeJesus, Mr. Kenneth Clark, Mr. Keith DeLeo, Mr. Loyd Montaque, Mr. Chad Farr, Mr. Jim Ferguson, Mr. Jeremey Bailey
Others Present:  Mr. Tyrell Sampson, Ms. Tracy Morin, Ms. Jessie Towle, Mr. Joel Garcia, Mr. Nick Faenza, Ms. Shelly McDermott, LaTonya Major
Review and Approval of Minutes from September 13, 2022, Meeting:  

MOTION: A motion was made by Ms. Altergott and seconded by Chairman Roberts to adopt the September 13, 2022 meeting minutes as presented. The motion carried unanimously. 
Opening Statements
Mr. Sampson reminded the group that this will be the last meeting for the year and thanked everyone for attending. He also stated that it’s been a rollercoaster of a year, but we are headed in a positive direction. 
Old Business
a) Budget update:

Mr. Sampson reported that there are approximately $2.1 million in programmatic funds. He explained the importance of the budget and stated that the budget will only be used to support entrepreneurs and their programs.
Mr. Sampson clarified the meaning of "entrepreneur" and explained the program support system. He stated that an entrepreneur is defined as a person who operates a business while taking on greater financial risks to do so. 
Mr. Sampson expressed that entrepreneurs in this program have the type of support that a large percentage of business owners are missing. It allows them to continue their business without any true financial responsibilities. Utilities, repairs, purchases of equipment, the purchase of small equipment, and health insurance are examples of some of the support you receive. 
Without a budget, operators will not have the means to survive during the current times. Businesses have been faced with so much uncertainty since the pandemic, and many of them have folded.
Mr. Sampson emphasized that a budget should not be looked at as dollars that are directly in the pockets of operators. 
This program is not intended for anyone to receive direct funds. 
Mr. Sampson stressed that we must adjust our mindset and understand that we are all a part of a program.  We should all have the same goal for programs to operate long-term. We are under a statewide vending contract to support this program. 
Mr. Sampson offered a reminder that entrepreneurs are not employees and should not have expectations that these funds will go directly into their pockets. He also stated that it is important for entrepreneurs to decide if the program will work for them and be prepared to weather some storms.  

Mr. Sampson wants everyone to understand that our agency will not support anything that does not benefit your business. 

b) Business Reports, Schedule C. Retirement Contribution:
Mr. Sampson reminded everyone that the end-of-the-year reports should be paid on time and gathered appropriately.
Mr. Sampson announced Carol Jenkins as our new Director and gave a summary of her history.  Mr. Sampson will invite her to our next meeting.  
Mr. Sampson stated that they both share the same ideas and expectations.  He also expressed that it is comforting to know that she comes with a distinct knowledge of how the agency works.  
Mr. Sampson also commented Carol has a high expectation of accountability and suggested that we all tighten up in areas where we are slacking.  

Mr. Sampson stressed that it is important that our program continue to hold the title of one of the strongest programs in the country and can be used as a point of reference.  He also stated that we do not want to diminish the reputation of being a strong program. He will be expecting more from operators and representatives.  
Mr. Sampson commented that every operator must take the time to decide how much money they want to invest in their future. He also stressed that the program is willing to invest in their future, but operators need to match the same energy. 

Mr. Sampson will be working with the field representatives more in the next couple of weeks to establish expectations.
New Business

a) Operator Spotlight - Amos Fatorma; 
Mr. Sampson stated that the operator spotlight subject is something new and will be discussed during quarterly meetings.  The main purpose is to highlight the operators who are being recognized as someone who is a positive attribute in their community.  Shining the light will motivate and uplift other operators.  
Mr. Sampson also shared that Amos Fatorma received the Orson Rothkopf award at the Annual Disability Employment Event in New Britain, CT.  
Orson (Roy) Rothkopf recently passed away and owned a small but long-standing souvenir shop in New Britain. In honor of her husband, his wife proposes a prestigious award to recognize her husband's contributions to New Britain, CT. Mayor Erin Stewart and Dr. William Petit presented the award to Amos.

Mr. Sampson stated that it was an honor to have our program recognized in good light and hopes that this will help motivate other operators.
b) Up to $500 Training Reimbursement- Annually:
Mr. Sampson stated that during the pandemic, there were several different training programs offered. 
Mr. Roberts expressed interest in attending a training event in New Jersey.  Mr. Sampson agrees that any training related to an operator’s business is a good idea.  

Mr. Sampson announced that training reimbursement will be provided to anyone interested in training related to their current operation. 
Mr. Sampson also shared that Chicago Lighthouse is offering an online training program that aligns with our BEP program. He will send out an email outlining the details of the program. Mr. Sampson stated that obtaining extra training is an opportunity for operators to maximize their potential for growth.

c) New Britain Courthouse:
Mr. Sampson shared that this viable location remains vacant.  Mr. Sampson reflected on a few locations that were closed due to no activity.  He was granted an extension to continue the search for an operator.   
Mr. Sampson stated that this location will be a tough one to lose and is hopeful that someone will resume operation.  
Mr. Sampson acknowledged that Mr. Roberts has done a great job advocating for our program and seeking outside interests. He also stated that it is important that everyone is spreading the word about this location so that good results of interest will be generated.  
d) Bridgeport Mental Health: 
Mr. Sampson announced that a couple of individuals were referred to the program and may have an interest.   
Mr. Sampson will also verify that interested parties fully understand what entrepreneurship means.  This is an important piece in the search for an operator.  Site visits will also be an option to provide an understanding of what is expected.  Mr. Sampson also announced that he received an extension to continue the search for an operator.
Mr. Sampson stated that he is aware that there are different expectations about earnings. He explained that the program serves two purposes: income and opportunity. 
Mr. Sampson also suggested that it’s not a good idea to share your personal financial expectation during solicitations.  This could affect someone’s interest and judgment of these opportunities. He encourages positive feedback during the recruiting process. 
e) Vacation Payment in lieu of field representative coverage:
Mr. Sampson announced that almost everyone received the vacation payment.  Several shared that they were pleasantly surprised.  
Mr. Sampson stated that wage has nothing to do with the conversations that he's had with committee members.
Mr. Sampson also shared his concern in the event of an audit and requested that committee members go back to the table and come up with a calculation that is fair and aligns with the current regulations.
Chairman Roberts agreed with Mr. Sampson suggesting a recalculation from the committee.
Ms. Altergott also agreed and suggested that something be put in place to ensure that every operator receives a paid vacation.  She also suggested using sliding scale determinations instead of a flat rate.  She also stated that there were previous requests made for changes to the regulations approximately two years ago. 
Mr. Sampson replied that amendment requests are being reviewed and a discussion will ensue later.  Mr. Sampson also stated that he is working on things being transparent and justifiable.  

f) State employees telework allowance (update):
Mr. Sampson announced that state employees are continuing the allowance of telework through June 2023.  The option will be reviewed every six months to ensure existing employees are maintaining their responsibilities.  This will also allow employees to make schedule changes if needed.  
Mr. Sampson also stated that we must look at telework as a permanent fixture.  

g) Operator profit / average sale increase challenge:
Mr. Sampson would like to challenge operators and representatives to come up with ideas to increase their business. 
Starting January 2023, Mr. Sampson would like to receive weekly reports from field representatives that entails the exact approach being used to increase business opportunities.  This needs to be a mutual agreement and thought process to ensure that every possible option and opportunity is being considered.  
Mr. Sampson is also requesting a 10% increase in the business percentage. He will be working closely with field representatives to ensure that all options are being utilized to support the operators in this program.   Mr. Sampson also encourages any feedback on any issues with this matter.  
Mr. Sampson will also acknowledge the operator when the increase is identified.  

Mr. Sampson announced that he is currently working on an idea that will help operators boost their business.  More details will be shared later.
h) Regulations update:
Mr. Sampson announced that he received the subcommittee regulations, and they are currently being reviewed.   Mr. Andrew Norton has been granted an extension as a temporary worker retiree and is currently working with Mr. Sampson on these regulations.  
Mr. Sampson also stated that our agency attorney is retired, and we are currently looking for someone to fill that position.  

Mr. Sampson stated that he is hoping to have a final draft available for review by February 2023.

Mr. Sampson also stated that the new attorney will be in place to help with the review.

Mr. Sampson stated that the goal is to create something that will stand the test of time.  He also stated that they are currently reviewing regulations from other states. The goal is to have the amended regulations cover the current program.  
Mr. Sampson also shared the subcommittee regulations with our new director, and she agreed that they were outdated.  

The goal is to have regulations to promote best practices that align with our program.

i) Operator retirement/transition:
Mr. Sampson announced Lloyd Monty’s retirement.  Mr. Anthony Ford has elected to accept this location as a “piggyback” to 55 Farmington Avenue.  Operation for this location began on December 1, 2022.  
Mr. Sampson stated that the goal is to offer our entrepreneurs any opportunities to boost their businesses.

He also extended well wishes on Lloyd’s retirement.  
Chairman Roberts inquired about future opportunities with pairing businesses and being fair.  Mr. Sampson replied that he agreed that there needs to be a perimeter of limitations put in place.  

Mr. Sampson also explained that there are certain rules that need to be followed for this opportunity.   

Mr. Sampson replied that when the next pairing opportunity arises, there will be certain criteria to examine. Pairing opportunities will be examined according to individual cases.
Ms. Altergott questioned whether piggyback opportunities apply to owning a micro market.  Mr. Sampson replied that this is a possibility.   

Mr. Sampson stated that it’s important that pairing opportunities are examined fully.  Mr. Sampson has no opposition to having an operation that is in good standing to pursue more opportunities.  

Mr. Sampson stated that he will send out an email with information regarding our federal guidance as it relates to vending machines. Mr. Sampson stated that the agency should not be receiving any funds related to the vending machines.  
Mr. Sampson discussed the different rules that pertain to state and federal guidelines and provided examples. 
Chairman Roberts asked if it’s acceptable to approach someone about opportunities if they are not showing interest.  Mr. Sampson responded that it’s unethical to offer anything above and beyond.
Mr. Sampson stated that sometimes we assume perspective opportunities for locations but there may be other ideas on the table.

Mr. Sampson discussed the current struggles with the food service industry and gave examples of the burden operators are faced with across the country. 

Mr. Roberts commented that he previously promoted pinnacle logistics because he has witnessed how well that option works. 

Mr. Sampson replied that maintaining contracts is a very complicated and sensitive matter.  He also stated that it is very difficult and a constant challenge to maintain the exceptional service that everyone demands.   

Agency Matters

a) Agency Update:
Mr. Sampson gave a brief history of Director Carol Jenkins.  He also stated that he is looking forward to Carol bringing a variety of experience and knowledge to our agency.  Mr. Sampson will also invite her to the next meeting.   
Open Forum

Mr. Roberts shared that he and Chairman Haley were part of a discussion related to opportunities outside of food service.  Mr. Roberts also stated that any benefits outside of food service would have to be private-sector opportunities.   
Mr. Roberts also inquired about the possibility of the Randolph Sheppard Act heading toward the private sector, and if our program would be left behind.
Mr. Sampson stated that he is not involved in any decisions made in conjunction with Randolph Sheppard and the private sector. He also stated that a pool of opportunity may be opened, but it is not guaranteed.   
Mr. Sampson stated that our program would need to have clear guidance on how to pursue this opportunity. 
Ms. McDermott questioned the spotlighting process and if field representatives are included in recognitions.  
Mr. Sampson replied that both operators and field representatives will have that opportunity. 
Mr. Sampson stressed the importance of communication between operators and field representatives because this will promote a positive outlook for moving forward. 
Ms. McDermott suggested having a wide range of people that fit the criteria when discussing the disbursement of vacation pay.   
Ms. Altergott inquired about purchasing and operating food carts during the fair season.  She believes that this would be another money-making opportunity for operators. 
Mr. Sampson replied that he would inquire about this great proposition. He also stated that logistics would need to be considered.  Mr. Sampson also stated that off-season storage would be one of the main concerns.

Ms. Altergott feels that having a food cart traveling to the state parks would be the way to go.  Connecticut has over 100 state parks and they have been frequented more since the pandemic. 
Mr. Sampson stated that he appreciates the group and their long-term ideas about the future of our program.  The first step would be to pinpoint the operators that are interested in this opportunity before moving forward.   He also stated that it would not be beneficial to set up this type of opportunity if no one is interested.  Mr. Sampson stated that the idea is worth considering.
Ms. McDermott stated that it's important to put all ideas on the table for discussion.  This could possibly promote an assortment of ideas.   
Mr. Sampson discussed different options available to operators through the Vocational Rehabilitation Program. 
Mr. Roberts inquired about the possibility of someone being a part of the Business Enterprise Program and Vocational Rehabilitation program at the same time.
Mr. Sampson stated that he is unsure of that answer but will look more into the matter.  He also stressed that it would be important to be able to maintain both programs at the same.

Ms. McDermott asked about the time restraint of the extension granted to locate operators for the vacant locations.
Mr. Sampson replied that the extension was granted through March 2023.  He will have updated information available at the next meeting. 

Mr. Roberts stated that it will be hard to fill the shoes of Amos due to him being one of the best operators in the program.
Mr. Sampson offered words of encouragement and is thankful for all the hard work and effort received from everyone.  He is hopeful that we will continue to do well during these difficult times.  He also stated that our hard work will allow us to continue heading in the right direction for a successful program.
Date of the next meeting:  March 7, 2023
Adjournment: A motion was made by Ms. McDermott and seconded by Chairman Roberts to adjourn the meeting. The motion carried unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 4:32 p.m.
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